
NOTICE 

As authorized by the City of Santa Clara as a Lead Agency, the City hereby provides a minimum 20–day 

public review period for a Mitigated Negative Declaration prepared pursuant to the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) for the following project: 
 
Project title: Homestead Substation Rebuild Project 
Location: Northwest quadrant of the intersection of Homestead Road and Kiely Boulevard, in the City of 

Santa Clara, APN: 290-39-064. The project site is approximately 1.2 acres, located at located 
at 37°20’20”N 121°58’42”W on township and range Mount Diablo Meridian, T. 7 S., R. 1 W, 
Government Lot L 44. 

Applicant: Silicon Valley Power 
Owner: City of Santa Clara 
Request: Adoption of a Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration for the rebuild of an existing substation; 

request for comments on draft document 

 
INITIAL STUDY DETERMINATION 
An Initial Study was completed by Aspen Environmental Group on behalf of Silicon Valley Power, in 
accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), and is available for review in the Planning 
Division office in City Hall at 1500 Warburton Avenue, the Central Library at 2635 Homestead Road, and online 
at https://siliconvalleypower.com/projects. Based upon the Initial Study, insofar as the project involves 
rebuilding the existing Homestead Substation within the existing substation site and increase the substation 
capacity to deliver 12 kV distribution power within the substations service area, the project will not have a 
significant effect on the environment because mitigation measures have been incorporated into/added to the 
project by conditions of approval that will reduce potential impacts to a less than significant level. 
 
COMMENTS 
Comments may be filed with the City in response to the preparation of this Mitigated Negative Declaration, 
within the review period beginning Friday, November 18, 2022 and ending at 5:00 PM on Wednesday, 
December 21, 2022, pursuant to Section 15073 of the CEQA Guidelines. Responses received in writing on or 
before the date of review or verbally at the time of the review of this project will be considered along with the 
proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration.  
 

Lead Agency:  Silicon Valley Power 
Contact: Kevin Keating, Project Manager, Electric Division Manager 

881 Martin St, Santa Clara, CA, 95050 
Email: kkeating@santaclaraca.gov 
Phone: (408) 615-6611 

 
 _____________________________    Date: _November 16, 2022___ 
Lesley Xavier, Planning Manager for 
Andrew Crabtree 
Director of Community Development, City of Santa Clara 
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